
 

Information Classification: CONTROLLED 

CC Report for the Town Council Meeting 24th April 2025  

This report covers the period 15th March to 16th April to ensure the report can be seen by all fellow 
town councillors with all other council papers prior to the above to meeting. 

Belle View Square:  As per email forwarded 15th April. 

Harvey St Flats: As per last update submitted March TTC Mtg. 

Garages rear of Roberts Avenue:  These are now on the Assets Disposal Register and will be sold off 
at Public Auction, date yet to be announced.  

Antony Road Flats – Work continues. 

Complaint from resident Van House – As per last update submitted March TTC Mtg. 

Possible Travellers – Despite follow up phone calls to arrange for this area (to the rear of Kingsley 
Avenue) to be made secure nothing to date has been done. This land is also now up for disposal as 
above. 

Sidney Road – No change from last report – thankfully dry spell has reduced water levels. 
Unfortunately, the footpath to the rear of the bungalows is showing some weed growth and “blown” 
areas of tarmac. This is to be surveyed for any remedial action required. 

Dangerous Tree eastern side (Thanckes Lake side) of Allotments – Antony Estates have received 
and accepted the quotation and are now awaiting the trees to be cut down. 

Horson Cemetery – Received numerous complaints of a water leak approximately 200 yards south of 
the entrance from the A374, this is flooding the footpath around towards the chapel due to 2 of the 
drains being blocked with winter debris. Cormac are aware of this and discussing direct with South 
West Water as it would appear there is a fracture in the pipe leading down towards the chapel.   

Grassed Verges to entrance of Pumping Station Chapeldown Road – Following yet another 
breakdown in the pumping station at the Mill tankers had to transport waste to this station for 
disposal, unfortunately the entrance way is too small for the tankers now being used resulting in  
damage to the verges. This was raised with CC who are now actively in talks with South West Water 
about widening the entrance to prevent repetition of this damage, which on occasion has been 
repaired by the local residents. To date the damage has not been repaired and no knowledge of as 
to whether SWW are going to finance the widening at the entrance.    

Tamar Bridge and Torpoint Ferry 2050 Plan – Nothing further to that already presented. 

CC Meetings attended during this period:  

Friday 11th April – NCH Truro – Audit Committee Mtg. 

Monday 14th April – Chy Travail Bodmin – East Cornwall Planning Meeting. 

Tuesday 15th April – NCH Truro – Last Full Council Meeting of this 4 year Tenure. 

  

Some Virtual Mtgs.                   


